EDUCATIONAL POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING

January 22, 2010

3:00-5:00 pm
NEW SPRING SEMESTER LOCATION:
3-104L MCB Building
Biology Program/ Library Conference Room
Minneapolis Campus

Present: Brett Couch, Robin Wright, Stu Goldstein, Leslie Schiff, Bob Brambl, Moana McClellan, Sue Wick, Jean Underwood, Sarah Corrigan, Nikki Letawsky-Shultz, Rogene Schnell, Jim Cotner, Mark Decker, Krishna Pundi, Jane Phillips,
Not Present: Elizabeth Lockamy, Sam Stevens, , Paul Siliciano, Martha Flanders

AGENDA

   1.  Approve minutes from December 11, 2009 meeting 

2.  Old Business 
Approved

 3.  New Business
A.  Transfer Admissions Requirements (Nikki Letawsky Shultz)

CBS has worked to profile characteristics of successful transfer students and identify potential bottlenecks that could delay graduation for transfer students. CBS has now tailored admission requirements for transfer students to improve graduation rates.  New advanced standing (NAS) students would require: one semester of calculus and two semesters of general chemistry with lab.  These requirements would bring CBS in line with the IT admission requirements, remove the enrollment pressure on general chemistry and prevent chemistry requirements from holding up transfer students.  Many transfer students do not have access to biology courses that are comparable to CBS offerings, so biology is not a requirement.  

Comparison of NAS students and students that began in CBS indicates that grades for NAS students do not differ significantly from students initially beginning in CBS.  Under-preparedness is not the primary issue affecting success of transfer students; what appears to be more important is that transfer students entering CBS have a balanced schedule of science courses.  

Integration of transfer students into CBS is an important goal for the college.  Two approaches are being pursued to better integrate and support transfer students: a HHMI grant has been submitted to provide a nature of life like experience for transfer students and a research-based lab course comparable to BIOL2004, focused on the metagenomics of the Mississippi will be developed. 

B.  Biology Directed Studies and Directed Research (Sue Wick/Robin Wright)
Until a few years ago, students enrolled in directed studies or directed research needed to have a departmental designator based on the home department of the student’s mentor.  On the current directed studies and directed research forms, next to the biology designator there is a statement indicating that a BIOL designator is not to be used for CBS students with faculty in other CBS units. The purpose this statement is to prevent students from avoiding the standard departmental proposal process (e.g. a student doing a microbiology project should submit their proposal through the Microbiology Department, not the Biology Program.  
Currently there is a student wanting to do education research with Robin for which the BIOL designator would be more appropriate than GCD.  Given that the student is doing educational research, the student was given permission to do the project with the BIOL designator. 

In order to add flexibility to the use of BIOL designators, Sue and Robin proposed that the statement associated with the BIOL designator be re-phrased to “not to be used to discipline-specific research”.  The Biology DUGS would be responsible for making sure that the BIOL designator is appropriate. 

C. Uncoupling Lecture and Lab in Combined Courses (Leslie Schiff)
The Department of Microbiology would like to offer a second version of general microbiology without the lab component.  This format would more effectively serve students who need a semester of microbiology (e.g. nursing students) but do not require lab.  This change would allow the department to better meet student demand for MICB 3301.  For CBS students in general, the lab is considered an important component of the course, however, lab space limits enrollment.  This change will not require more instructors since the lecture section will be concurrent with both versions.  The department will keep the MICB 3301 designator and will create another number that is just the lecture.  The lecture only section will not count as an organismal course nor will it count for the microbiology major.

The Microbiology Department should contact the nursing program to inform them of the changes in MICB3301 offering.

  4.  Announcements

A. Writing enriched curriculum CBS (Leslie) 

Writing enriched curriculum meetings within CBS are continuing.  The process has been somewhat hung up in curricular mapping; defining what are the characteristics and outcomes of writing within CBS and when these skills should be taught.  Curricular mapping will begin with the foundational courses and work upwards to senior level courses.  Leslie will be organizing individual meetings with curriculum committees for the departments beginning with Microbiology. 

There will also be a move to clarify the definition of writing intensive to make it more applicable to CBS.  For example, the requirement for revision could include lab reports where the same type of writing assignment is done multiple times.  At each stage, feedback and writing instruction could focus on different aspects of writing a lab report. 

B. Conversations With Biology Majors (Sue) 

In conversations with Biology Majors, Sue identified three main themes: students want one to two credit topics courses, students want nature of life (NOL) like modules and courses with service learning opportunities or projects.  NOL-like courses would need to be tuition generating.  CBS should create a one-credit designator that could be used for service learning courses.  Like freshman seminars, any instructor can sign up to teach a course using this designator.  Such courses could be offered during J term or spring break but may conflict with activities done through clubs. 


Sue’s impression is that many faculty members are willing to give single 1h seminars for undergrads and a course could be structured that consists of a variety of faculty seminars.  Alternatively, CBS could offer an undergrad course centered around departmental seminars or lab group meetings.  Sue, Rogene and Brett will work to develop a course where students would participate in departmental seminars.

C. Bob McMaster Summary (Robin)

The new liberal education requirements will come into effect for students admitted in the fall semester of 2010. Bob is concerned that if there are not courses that count for both theme and core requirements there will not be enough seats for LE core and theme courses to meet student needs and enable graduation in four years.  CBS needs to make sure that as many courses as possible serve themes.  However, development of core courses is not the best strategy, since labs are expensive. 

